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Hi Kyle, 
 
FYI. I didn't get to incorporate this change in the draft that just went public, but it is on 
my punch list and I will make the change befroe the final draft 
 
Karen 
 
Thanks. We talked about about basal bark applications for HWA. 
 
Karen 
 
At 07:04 PM 3/8/2010, you wrote: 
 
Hi Karen, 
did we talk about this at some point?  Your suggested inclusion of bark treatments would 
be nice.  The basal applications are now on the label and are gaining popularity as having 
great efficacy and even lower environmental impact.  As for BWA these treatments 
would work great on them but I don't know of anybody that actually would do it.  In a 
forested setting the BWA is everywhere. 
 
  
________________________________ 
 
From: Karen Bennett [ mailto:kbennett@ceunh.unh.edu] 
Sent: Sun 3/7/2010 11:02 AM 
To: Kyle Lombard 
Subject: Good Forestry clarifications 
 
 
Hi Kyle, 
 
Currently we say: 
 
 
 
*       Insecticides work well for these insects, however access and tree size may limit 
their use. Adelgid populations are most successfully treated with soil injections or soil 
drenches to limit exposure to non-target insects. Contact the NHDFL forest health office 



for specific information on products, dosages and application methods.  
 
 
Mu questions for you: 
1. Is this statement just true for HWA or does it also include balsam woolly adelgid. 
2. Should I include any wording about bark treatments? Do you know enough yet? For 
example, what about changing the second sentence with this sentence: 
 
Adelgid populations are most successfully treated with systemic treatments (soil 
injections, or soil drenches or bark drenches) to limit exposure to non-target insects. 
 
Is that what you call it- bark drenches? Thank you for your feedback. 
 
I am having fun. 
 
Karen 
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